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Eleanor	
Longshanks	
A	THEATRICAL	PERFORMANCE	
	

Written and performed by Sue 
Macmillan & Hannah McDowall 

	

	
	
	
	
	
Date	&	Venue:	

November	29th	7.00pm	All	Saints	Church,	Church	Road,	Harby,	Newark	NG23	7ED		 

Running	Time:		
	
Just	under	2	hours	with	a	15	minute	interval		
Suitable	for	Adults	and	young	people	14+	
	
About	the	show	
	
On	November	28th1290,	Queen	Eleanor	of	Castile	died	in	the	Manor	House	in	Harby.		
Edward	I,	her	King,	erected	12	lavish	memorials	to	honour	her	across	the	length	of	the	
country,	topped	and	tailed	by	two	splendid	tombs	in	Lincoln	Cathedral	and	Westminster	
Abbey.		
No	English	queen	before	or	since	has	ever	been	so	extravagantly	remembered.	Join	us	in	
Harby	Church	for	a	dramatic	telling	of	their	medieval	love	story	and	find	out	who	she	was,	
even	King	Arthur	is	coming!			
	
Buy	tickets	for	£12.50	on	Eventbrite	here	www.eleanorlongshanks.co.uk	or	pay	on	the	door.			
	
	

“Combining	theatrical	flair	with	stunning	hard	core	storytelling,	
Hannah	McDowall	and	Sue	Macmillan	are	a	duo	not	to	be	
missed!”	
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Herrick	TeK	
Has Windows 10 installed itself on your PC?                                          
(Windows 10 is no longer a free upgrade) 

Not sure how to operate it? Then give me a call and I can help you to find 
your files, folders and understand how to use Windows 10. 

Or having any other problems with your computer hardware or software?  

Tip:  Fibre broadband has arrived in Harby. If you wish to move onto fibre 
broadband, you need to speak to your broadband company about getting 
the upgrade. You will not be simply upgraded, nor will the fibre line speed 
up your existing ADSL broadband connection. 

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues! 

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can 
do for you. 

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  

We will be holding 2 Saturday morning flu clinics on 
 

Saturday 23rd September 2017, from 8.30 am – 12.30 pm 
Saturday 14th October 2017, from 8.30 am – 12.30 pm 

 
These are appointment only clinics.  Appointments will be available to book from mid August.  Please contact the 

number below, ask at Reception or book using Systmonline if you are registered for this service. 
 

For Appointments telephone:  01636 893956    8.15am – 5.30pm 
 

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 
E-Mail: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net 

 

 

Seasonal Flu Campaign 2017 

 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Fax: 01636 893391  
 

CHURCHYARD GRASS CUTTING – Philip Thomas 

I have been mowing the grass in the active burial area for the past two years.  I volunteered to do this work 
when the cost of maintenance became more than our diminishing congregation could afford.  The Parish 
Council contributes £50.00, which covers the cost of fuel.  I would like volunteers within the village to step 
forward to maintain our churchyard for the good of the community.  I have done my bit, and so, as from the 
last cut of this season, I will do no further work in this area of the burial area. 

I will continue to look after the other areas, front and side, in which we display snowdrops, daffodils and 
wild flowers in the spring, and mow during the summer. 

 

 

THE GLEBE PRACTICE FLU CLINICS 

No appointment – Walk-in clinics 

Skellingthorpe Youth Centre 

Wednesday, 4 October 2 – 5 30pm 

Harby Village Hall 

Wednesday, 11 October 9 – 11am 

The Glebe Practice 

Saturday, 14 October 9 – 11am 

Dates and times subject to prompt delivery of vaccines 

 

    WHITE HART VILLAGE INN   
 2 High Street, North Scarle, Lincoln. LN6 9EP Tel.-01522 778924.  

E Mail: - info@whitehartnorthscarle.co.uk The White Hart Village Pub and Restaurant 
 

The White Hart is a privately owned “free house” Inn and Restaurant which offers a variety of food and refreshments to suit all tastes. 
Our snug bar, with its low beams, collection of horse brass and open fire make it the ideal place to enjoy a drink and meet friends. We have 4 
real ales available as well as a range of lagers, wines, and spirits. The snug bar is dog friendly and opens onto our beer garden. Food is 
served in the bar and beer garden in addition to our restaurant. The restaurant offers a full a-la-carte menu in the evening, served in a homely 
environment by friendly staff.  

OPENING	and	FOOD	SERVICE	TIMES.	
Our	opening	hours	from	Easter	are	as	detailed	below.	This	now	includes	opening	every	day	and	serving	food	at	lunchtimes	as	

and	in	the	evening	(except	Sunday	evening).	
	 OPENING	TIMES	 FOOD	SERVICE	TIMES	

	

Monday	to	Thursday	 12noon	until	2.30pm	&	5pm	until	11pm	 12	until	1.45pm	&	5pm	until	8pm	
Friday	&	Saturday	 12	noon	until	12	midnight	 12	until	1.45pm	&	5pm	until	8.30pm	

Sunday	 12	noon	until	10.30pm	 12	noon	until	4pm	(Carvery	Only)	
It	is	advisable	to	reserve	tables	in	advance	to	avoid	disappointment.	

2courses FOR 10pounds 
We	have	introduced	a	new	menu	served	lunchtimes	from	12noon	until	1.45pm	and	from	5pm	until	6.30pm	Monday	to	
Saturday.	This	offers	you	2	courses	for	ONLY	£10	per	person.		Choose	either	a	starter	or	dessert	along	with	your	main	course.	

IDEAL	FOR	THOSE	LOOKING	FOR	A	LIGHTER	MEAL.	

PIZZA		TO	“EAT	IN”	OR	“TAKE	AWAY”	
We	have	now	introduced	our	new	pizza	menu.	All	pizzas	are	freshly	

made	on	the	premises	and	cooked	in	our	stone	based	pizza	oven.	Why	
not	drop	in,	order	a	pizza	to	take	away	and	enjoy	a	quick	refreshment	

while	your	pizza	is	freshly	prepared.		
The	pizza	menu	offers	a	range	of	traditional	toppings,	or	if	you	prefer,	

you	can	create	your	own	pizza	to	include	your	favourite	toppings.	

SUNDAY	CARVERY	served	12	until	4pm	
Roast	Beef	(Medium	Rare	or	Well	Done),	Leg	of	Lamb,	Breast	of	Turkey,	Pork	
and	Gammon,	Homemade	Yorkshire	Pudding,	Fresh	selection	of	vegetables.	

	Roast	&	Mashed	potatoes.		
Fish	&	Vegetarian	options	available.	

“THE	BEST	SUNDAY	CARVERY	IN	THE	AREA”(Source	TripAdvisor)	

Not	sure	what	to	buy	someone	for	a	present?	
Why	not	give	them	a	“WHITE	HART	GIFT	VOUCHER”	to	spend	on	a	meal	and	refreshments.	

Vouchers	can	be	for	any	value	you	wish.	

	

EVERY	OTHER	TUESDAY.	STARTS	8PM.		
GENERAL	KNOWLEDGE.	£1	PER	PERSON.		

“THE	QUIZ	FORMAT	THAT	GIVES	EVERYONE	A	CHANCE	TO	BE	A	WINNER”	

			PLAY	YOUR	CARDS	RIGHT	
				FREE	SANDWICHES	&	CHIPS.							FUTURE	DATES		28TH	March,	11th	April,	25th	April,	8th	May			CASH	PRIZES	&	ROLLOVER														

	
Brian	&	Eileen,	along	with	their	staff	look	forward	to	welcoming	you	to	The	White	Hart.	Whether	for	a	meal	or	just	to	have	a	

drink.	We	are	also	able	to	cater	for	private	functions	of	all	types.	Please	give	us	a	call	to	discuss	your	requirements.	

HOPE	TO	SEE	YOU	SOON	
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NEWS FROM QEP – Jeremy Bingham 
 
 The latter half of the summer term was a real whirl with a mix of emotions. We said good bye to Y6 and 
this is always sad, especially when they have been such a wonderful, hardworking and helpful group. 
However, we know they were ready for the next phase in their education and we look forward to hearing of 
their achievements! We also said goodbye to Mrs Grundy, and Mr Rowett who have both retired, and Mr 
Dexter who is now fully qualified and has moved on to a permanent post in Waddington. We would like to 
wish them all well.  

Our summer fayre was a superb event. Thanks to Mrs Wright, the staff and all the parents and helpers the 
event raised £2188! We do hope you enjoyed it if you came!  

The new term has started really well. We would like to extend a very warm welcome to our new starters; all 
of the pupils in reception have made a tremendous impression straight away! Similarly, Lucy Curtis has 
taken over the mantle of site manager with real gusto and has managed to find the time to do some 
painting as well as learning the ropes in terms of cleaning and maintenance! We look forward to another 
tremendous year!   

Our first major event will be Harvest Festival which is in church on 4th October and we look forward to 
seeing many of you then.  

SUMMER FAYRE 
A huge thank you to everyone that supported and donated towards our summer fayre—it was an amazing 
success. The silent auction alone totalled over £1300 and altogether we raised a massive £2188.26 I am 
sure that you will all agree that for a small school this is a phenomenal amount. The children’s enterprise 
stalls again were imaginative and really enjoyable, with the Teddy Tombola taking the enterprise award. A 
great deal of hard work went into these stalls and all the children were pleased with their efforts. 

 Lincoln City FC apologised profusely that their footballers could not attend as had a change to their 
schedules but they have assured us that they will attend an evening event and bring along footballers and 
Danny Cowley, this will be arranged by the school council—keep an eye out for the date.  

	Harby History Group – Louise Herrick 703662 
Our	summer	break	is	now	over	and	we	look	forward	to	Harby	History	Group	meetings	once	more.	

Our	 next	 meeting	 is	 on	 Wednesday	 27	 September	 when	 Harold	 Paine	 will	 present	 “Agincourt-	 or	 those	 Damn	
French”.	This	will	be	a	talk	with	slides	and	will	be	a	very	informative	meeting.	

Both	October	and	November	meetings	will	be	different	to	those	that	I	advertised	at	the	start	of	the	year.	

On	25	October	we	will	be	having	“Show	and	Tell”.	We	have	done	this	a	couple	of	times	in	the	past	and	it	has	always	
proved	very	popular.	Bring	along	an	item	from	home	that	is	interesting	or	has	an	interesting	history	to	it.	Show	it	to	
the	group	and	tell	us	what	you	know	or	ask	what	we	know.	We’ve	had	some	surprise	objects	in	the	past	where	we’ve	
been	 “tested”	 until	 the	 owner	 finally	 reveals	 what	 they	 are!	 Don’t	 worry	 and	 think	 you	 must	 do	 a	 full-blown	
presentation.	This	is	just	a	bit	of	fun	and	quite	informal.	It’s	a	bit	like	Antiques	Roadshow	but	without	the	price	tag	at	
the	end.	

On	29	November	the	meeting	will	take	place	at	All	Saints	Church,	Harby	from	7-9:30pm.	A	theatrical	performance	of	
“Eleanor	Longshanks”	will	take	place	by	an	outside	storytelling	company.	This	is	to	coincide	with	the	anniversary	that	
week	 of	 Queen	 Eleanor’s	 death.	 The	 first	 performance	 is	 the	 night	 before	 at	 Lincoln	 Cathedral	 and	 after	 visiting	
Harby	they	will	take	the	show	on	the	road	to	all	the	stops	along	the	route	to	Westminster.	Prices	are	£12.50	a	ticket	
and	details	of	where	to	buy	these	will	be	on	the	poster	within	this	issue	of	Trio.	

The	2nd	edition	of	“The	History	of	Harby	in	Nottinghamshire”	is	also	now	available	for	purchase.	Please	contact	me	if	
you’d	like	a	copy	for	£12.50.	

Meetings	are	on	the	last	Wednesday	of	the	month	in	the	village	hall	lounge	and	unless	specified	start	at	7:30	pm.	£2	
entry.	Everyone	is	welcome.	Please	phone	me	if	you	want	more	information	or	even	just	a	bit	of	encouragement	to	
attend.	New	members	welcome	on	a	regular	or	casual	basis.	
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Thorney, Harby & Wigsley Voluntary Car Scheme 

(serving the villages of Thorney, Harby, Wigsley with Spalford and N & S Clifton) 

 

The Car Scheme is gathering momentum and I am pleased to be able to say that since we re-launched 
officially in April this year we have completed 65 trips for a total of 14  local residents. This has 
included journeys for medical appointments as well as providing transport to and from the railway 
stations in Newark and Collingham where taxi services are usually hard to come by. Shopping trips 
have also been completed and recently we helped a couple return home after a wedding  celebration 
(a midnight pick up!) from the Newark area. Another couple benefitted from our help when we 
transported them to and from an evening wine tasting event at Newark. So you see the Car Scheme 
really is for all adults-younger or older.  We currently have 16 volunteer drivers, all recruited 
from our local villages and so far we have 23 people who have registered and are now all eligible to 
use the scheme. Registration is easy and it’s free-just call the Co-ordinator Clare Welfare on 
07717-17-88-00 or email:thwvcs@gmail.com.  Being a driver is not an onerous task and we could 
benefit from a few more volunteers who may be able to offer their time on an occasional basis. At 
this point we have drivers in Thorney, Harby, South Clifton  and Spalford but no volunteer drivers 
have come forward from Wigsley  or North Clifton but hope this may change soon. Please just call me 
if you would like a bit more information about what being a driver entails. Volunteers who may be 
willing to undertake trips either early morning or evenings would be particularly welcomed!  By the 
way, there are benefits to  being a driver – we recently held our first social event for drivers at my 
bungalow in Thorney on Sept 7th. The subsequent barbecue was good fun, despite the dodgy rain 
showers and big thanks go to neighbours Lisa and Chris for the loan of their gas barbecue which 
saved the day! It was great for all drivers  to get to know each other a bit better even though we live 
in different villages!  Thinking about planning another social event for us all in due course…..mmmm, 
let me think !  

We are committed to providing a community transport service to enable you to access health related 
services, shopping amenities, leisure and social activities during the day or evenings. Trips are 
charged at 45p per mile and must be booked ideally at least 48hrs in advance.   PLEASE GET IN 
TOUCH IF YOU ARE STUCK FOR TRANSPORT- it’s not guaranteed but there is a good chance we 
may be able to help you! 

Clare Welfare                   Co-ordinator of TH&W Voluntary  Car Scheme 

CHURCHYARD GRASS CUTTING – Philip Thomas 

I have been mowing the grass in the active burial area for the past two years.  I volunteered to do this work 
when the cost of maintenance became more than our diminishing congregation could afford.  The Parish 
Council contributes £50.00, which covers the cost of fuel.  I would like volunteers within the village to step 
forward to maintain our churchyard for the good of the community.  I have done my bit, and so, as from the 
last cut of this season, I will do no further work in this area of the burial area. 

I will continue to look after the other areas, front and side, in which we display snowdrops, daffodils and 
wild flowers in the spring, and mow during the summer. 

 

 

THE GLEBE PRACTICE FLU CLINICS 

No appointment – Walk-in clinics 

Skellingthorpe Youth Centre 

Wednesday, 4 October 2 – 5 30pm 

Harby Village Hall 

Wednesday, 11 October 9 – 11am 

The Glebe Practice 

Saturday, 14 October 9 – 11am 

Dates and times subject to prompt delivery of vaccines 
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Mick Taylor
Motor Engineer

 
Thorpe-on-the-Hill

Welding 
MOT's

Servicing - Repairs
Petrol - Diesel

Brakes - Clutches
Light Commercials

4 x 4’s
No VAT

Collection Available
Established 1982

Tel: 01522 685690
Mobile 07958 123534

DEAN NELMES
PLUMBING (NON GAS)  

KITCHEN & BATHROOM 
INSTALLATIONS

CENTRAL HEATING POWER 
FLUSH
TILING

PLASTERING
BLOCK PAVING

DECKING
SMALL EXTENSIONS 

AND BUILDING WORK
30 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

TELEPHONE: 
07970 480453 OR 01636 892109

PEAR TREE COTTAGE, HIGH STREET,
COLLINGHAM.  NG23 7LB

wilkinschimneysweep.co.uk/
newark 

  TradiTional brush  
and vacuum service

  nesTs removed
  caGes, caPs and  

coWls FiTTed
  sWeePinG  

cerTiFicaTes issued
  ProFessional,  
clean service
  Fully insured

  Police checked

01636 616425

®

MOBILE	HAIRDRESSER	 	

Cuts,	Shampoo	&	sets,	Blow	drys,	

Colours,	perms	etc.	

ALL	AT	COMPETITIVE	PRICES	

OVER	30	YEARS’	EXPERIENCE	

Please	contact:	Amanda	on	07917	094436	

 

NEED 
MATHS  OR 

ENGLISH 
TUTORING? 

Call Max on 
01427 718813 
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forward to maintain our churchyard for the good of the community.  I have done my bit, and so, as from the 
last cut of this season, I will do no further work in this area of the burial area. 
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NEWS	FROM	ST	HELEN’S,	THORNEY	–	Anne	Massey	

Don’t	forget	that	Church	will	be	open	each	WEDNESDAY	now,	from	2.30	until	4pm.		

OCTOBER	

SUNDAY	8TH	5pm	HARVEST	SONGS	OF	PRAISE:	Do	come	along	for	lots	of	singing	followed	by	Afternoon	Tea	and	if	
you	could	bring	packets,	 jars	and	 tins	of	 food	or	 toiletries,	or	household	 items	 	 for	FRAMEWORK,	who	work	with	
families	in	need	in	Newark,	that	would	be	wonderful!	THANK	YOU.	

SUNDAY	15th		10.30am	Morning	Worship,	Lay	led,	followed	by	refreshments	and	time	to	chat	

SUNDAY	29TH	9am	Holy	Communion		followed	by	refreshments	and	time	to	chat	

TUESDAY	31ST		a	SPECIAL	event	for	Hallowe’en	will	be	held	for	young	people	and	families,	in	Church.	Watch	out	for	
scary	details!	

NOVEMBER	

SUNDAY	12TH		a	special	REMEMBRANCE	SERVICE	WILL	BE	HELD,	starting	at	10.30am.	

SUNDAY	19TH	10.30am	MORNING	WORSHIP,	Lay	led.	Followed	by	refreshments	and	chat.	

DECEMBER	

SUNDAY	3RD		HOLY	COMMUNION	at	10.30am,	followed	by	Refreshments	and	time	to	chat.	

Wednesday	13th	CAROLS	BY	CANDLELIGHT	7.30pm	with	the	Lincolnshire	Fire	and	Rescue	Concert	Band,	followed	
by	refreshments.	

SUNDAY	17TH	MORNING	WORSHIP,	Lay	led,	followed	by	refreshments	and	time	for	chat.	

SUNDAY	31ST	9am	HOLY	COMMUNION	

If	 you	 would	 ever	 like	 to	 take	 part	 in	 a	 Service,	 eg	 with	 a	 Reading,	 or	 to	 help	 with	 flowers	 please	 get	 in	 touch.	
Perhaps	you	would	like	to	play	our	organ?	We	would	love	to	hear	from	you.		

CHRISTMAS	CRAFT	FAIR	

On	SATURDAY	25TH	NOVEMBER		we	will	be	holding	our	CHRISTMAS	CRAFT	FAIR	from	2-4pm	at	St	Helen’s,	with	lots	
of	lovely	stalls,	 including	one	with	items	by	the	Fenton	Knitting	Group,	Christmas	cards	and	lots	of	lovely	ideas	for	
presents	and	stocking	fillers.	A	Tombola	stall,	a	MASSIVE	Raffle,	with	first	prize	of	a	Christmas	Hamper,	lots	of	cakes	
and	lovely	Refreshments.	Free	entrance.	We	look	forward	to	seeing	you.	Items	for	Tombola	please	to	Anne	Massey	
01522	703120	or	Anna	Dennison	01522	702748	(Churchwardens).	Thank	you!	And	we	look	forward	to	seeing	you	
there!	

Pastoral	enquiries:	Rev	Mandy	Cartwright	tel	01636	361657	e:	revdmand@hotmail.com	

All	other	enquiries	including	baptisms	and	weddings	to	East	Trent	Group	Administrator:	Mrs	Christine	Hasman	tel:	
01636	679105		e:	admin@easttrentchurches.org.uk	

	

	

HARBY BOWLS CLUB – Carol Dallamore 
 
Another season comes to a close and we have enjoyed several successes putting us mid way in 
the leagues we have entered this year. While considered a friendly and sociable sport we 
nevertheless do our best to win. It is amazing how competitive the tranquil game of Lawn Bowls 
can get on a warm balmy Summer’s evening as the woods gently click together around the jack!   

Sadly Hurricane Irma in the Atlantic caused a disruption in our weather system as well, this 
resulted in the cancellation of the September Bowls Drive. Management of the Green is vitally 
important to the game, a soggy green makes it difficult to cut and prepare and also slows the 
woods in play.  

A bowler very soon gets to understand how his/her woods play. On a soggy heavy green the wood 
needs a good push and then be quick to slow up. On a dry crisp green a little push goes a long 
way but one has to often take a wide curve for the slow up as it nears the jack. Woods used for 
indoor bowling tend to run straighter as they have less bias and prove their worth when the greens 
are dry and firm.  

Quite a few of the Club’s bowlers continue with Indoor Bowls during the Winter, this keeps the 
practice up but personally I find the colder months are good for more leisurely employment such 
as gardening and knitting!  

This Winter as the opportunity arises, we will have some practice sessions for the new members. 
If anyone would care to have a go please give me a call. No charge, flat shoes and a cup of tea to 
warm you up. We look forward to seeing you on the Green.  

I would like to thank all who have donated carpet underlay to the club for lining the green’s gutters. 
It makes a great difference in keeping the woods clean and the weeds down. 

Sadly Doris Smith is to be remembered as a past member of our club and with husband Ron 
continued to support us. Our sincere condolences to her Family.  
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warm you up. We look forward to seeing you on the Green.  

I would like to thank all who have donated carpet underlay to the club for lining the green’s gutters. 
It makes a great difference in keeping the woods clean and the weeds down. 

Sadly Doris Smith is to be remembered as a past member of our club and with husband Ron 
continued to support us. Our sincere condolences to her Family.  

Autumn Reflection 2017. 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
As I write this, the house is filled with the mouth-watering scent of stewing blackberries and 
apples.  It’s the sort of aroma which almost makes me look forward to cold days and dark 
evenings.  At the same time, from the kitchen window, I can see the buddleia flowers, full of 
butterflies.  It’s late summer, the time of year when seasons begin to merge and vivid 
memories fill my head. 
 
Memories of wearing a full school uniform for the first time on a very hot early September 
day, memories of Goose Fair (essential for anyone who’s grown up in Nottingham), bonfire 
night and Christmas are all brought to mind in glorious detail with the scent of cooking 
apples. 
 
This time of year is rich in significance because it is so full of memories and activity, which 
mark the passing of the year and the passage of our lives   
 
At harvest, we celebrate the miracle of the seasons, the skill and work of our farmers and the 
provision of food from the earth. 
 
At Remembrance tide, we remember with thanksgiving those who have given their lives in 
war and at All Souls Tide, we remember those whom we love and see no more. 
At Christmas we remember and celebrate the birth of Jesus.   
 
Indeed, this time of year is so full of remembrance that it is sometimes called a thin time of 
year, because heaven and earth feel a lot closer together and our past seems to catch up with 
our present. 
 
It can be challenging because not all memories are happy ones and the pain of losing 
someone we love is not easily soothed, so I am glad that Christmas crowns this season.  The 
birth of Jesus, God with us, brings together heaven and earth, our past, present and future and 
I believe that his birth makes sense of all our happiness and pain. 
 
There will be lots of special services and activities in our churches this autumn.  Please look 
out for details and do join in as much as you can. 
 
God bless you and my best wishes for a good autumn, 
 
Revd Mandy. 

HARBY BOWLS CLUB – Carol Dallamore 
 
Another season comes to a close and we have enjoyed several successes putting us mid way in 
the leagues we have entered this year. While considered a friendly and sociable sport we 
nevertheless do our best to win. It is amazing how competitive the tranquil game of Lawn Bowls 
can get on a warm balmy Summer’s evening as the woods gently click together around the jack!   

Sadly Hurricane Irma in the Atlantic caused a disruption in our weather system as well, this 
resulted in the cancellation of the September Bowls Drive. Management of the Green is vitally 
important to the game, a soggy green makes it difficult to cut and prepare and also slows the 
woods in play.  

A bowler very soon gets to understand how his/her woods play. On a soggy heavy green the wood 
needs a good push and then be quick to slow up. On a dry crisp green a little push goes a long 
way but one has to often take a wide curve for the slow up as it nears the jack. Woods used for 
indoor bowling tend to run straighter as they have less bias and prove their worth when the greens 
are dry and firm.  

Quite a few of the Club’s bowlers continue with Indoor Bowls during the Winter, this keeps the 
practice up but personally I find the colder months are good for more leisurely employment such 
as gardening and knitting!  

This Winter as the opportunity arises, we will have some practice sessions for the new members. 
If anyone would care to have a go please give me a call. No charge, flat shoes and a cup of tea to 
warm you up. We look forward to seeing you on the Green.  

I would like to thank all who have donated carpet underlay to the club for lining the green’s gutters. 
It makes a great difference in keeping the woods clean and the weeds down. 

Sadly Doris Smith is to be remembered as a past member of our club and with husband Ron 
continued to support us. Our sincere condolences to her Family.  
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Sept. 19th  7-8pm 
Sept. 26th 7-8pm 
Oct. 3rd  7-8pm 
Oct. 10th  7-8pm 
Oct. 17th  7-8pm 
 

No class at half term 
 

Oct. 31st 7-8pm 
Nov. 7th  7-8pm 
Nov. 14th 7-8pm 
Nov. 21st  7-8pm 
Nov. 28th  7-8pm 
 

Tuesdays 
7-8pm £5 

 
 
Harby Village Hall 

High Street, Harby,  
NG23 7EB 

 
 
 
 
 

T. 0784 965 1371 
E. druyoga16@gmail.com 
 

Sundays  
10.00am - 1pm  
Venue: Castlefield Rooms, 
Merchant Room,  
33 Collier Street, Castlefield, M3 
4NA, £20  
 
Mondays  
1:30 - 4:30 pm 
Venue: Upper Colwyn Bay 
Community Centre, Bryn  
Cadno, Colwyn Heights, Colwyn 
Bay, LL29 6DW, £17.50 
 
 
 

You are welcome to 
attend any single class 
or as many sessions as 

you like.  These are 
beginner level classes 

for men & women.  Most 
yoga movements will be 

possible for all. 
 
 

Please email Sharron at 
druyoga16@gmail.com 

if you plan to join a class 
at Harby Village Hall. 

 

Dru Yoga Sessions 
Autumn 2017 

 

											

THE	ALLOTMENTEERS	–	Carol	Dallamore	

Autumn	has	arrived	bringing	its	own	palette	colours	for	us	to	enjoy.		

The	pumpkins	and	squash	have	been	harvested	so	that	the	skins	can	dry	and	seal	 for	
storage.	Ranging	from	soft	greens	to	vibrant	orange	they	are	glorious	and	it	seems	such	
a	shame	that	we	are	to	eat	them.	Gathering	the	 last	of	the	raspberries	the	sun	warms	
the	 fruit	 showing	up	 the	 lovely	 glowing	 ‘Raspberry	Pink’.	 A	 colour	 so	 suited	 I	 feel	 to	
warm	woolly	jumpers	and	corduroy.		

The	Red	Admiral	butterflies	are	enjoying	feeding	on	fallen	fruits.	Newly	hatched	their	
marking	are	crisp	and	clear.	The	beautiful	Peacock	butterfly	too	has	taken	advantage	of	
this	 bounty.	 Both	 these	 Butterflies	 can	 over	 Winter	 emerging	 in	 the	 warm	 days	 of	
Spring	but	their	colours	are	by	then	a	little	faded.	

The	bees	have	supped	the	nectar	from	the	large	yellow	sunflowers	and	now	the	birds	
are	taking	the	seeds.	Look	into	a	sunflower	head	and	see	how	neatly	and	compact	the	
seeds	have	been	set,	certainly	one	of	nature’s	bounteous	wonders.	When	putting	seed	
out	for	the	Winter	birds,	save	a	dozen	sunflower	seeds	to	grow	on	for	Summer.	Plant	in	
a	group	in	a	spare	corner	of	the	garden	and	enjoy	the	colours	and	the	visitors.	

Ripe	red	tomatoes	fill	our	baskets	and	several	pounds	have	been	turned	into	ketchup	
and	chutney.	Red	and	yellow	chili	peppers	and	deep	purple	aubergines	nestle	among	
still	green	leaves.	Summer	leaves	tend	to	be	a	softer	yellow	based	green	and	as	we	head	
into	the	colder	season	the	Winter	cabbages	and	leeks	have	a	tougher	blue	green	hue.		

The	 hedges	 will	 soon	 become	 less	 dense	 as	 the	 leaves	 turn	 golden	 brown	 before	
dropping	to	produce	a	coppery	Autumn	carpet.	Among	the	 fallen	 leaves	can	be	 found	
the	beautiful	 shiny	Horse	Chestnuts.	Who	 can	 resist	 the	 childhood	habit	 collecting	of	
these,	freshly	eased	out	of	their	jackets	and	polished	place	them	with	other	finds	such	
as	Hawthorn,	rosehips	and	crab	apples	to	produce	a	seasonal	plate	of	colour.	These	last	
three	fruits	can	be	used	with	others	such	as	Rowan	and	blackberry	to	make	Hedgerow	
jelly,	a	lovely	accompaniment	to	lamb	and	beef.	

Preserving	is	the	ideal	way	of	ensuring	that	what	we	produce	on	our	Allotments,	lasts	
through	the	lean	Winter	months	and	also	gives	us	a	sense	of	achievement	in	a	job	well	
done.	
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Harby Thorney Wigsley Community Led Plan
Monitoring Group

Scan, print and laminate documents and posters up to size A3 from just 5p a page.

Your village contact
Harby Thorney Wigsley

Janet Medley Anna Dennison Clive Thompson
jmathtwclplan8@gmail.com annardennison@aol.com wigsleyparish@gmail.com

01522 703304 01522 702748 01522 702014

A3 Document Printing & Laminating Service

Portable data projector available for hire by village groups
and residents of Harby, Thorney & Wigsley.

Want to know more? Speak to your village contact.

Paper size Mono Colour Lamination
(excludes print cost)

A4 single side 5p 10p 15p

A4 double side 10p 20p 15p

A3 single side 10p 20p 30p

A3 double side 20p 40p 30p
In Harby Village Hall.

FREE HIRE
to Village Groups

Go Again 
 
For those of you that have missed the Church Clock striking, you will now have heard as it is back in action 
again. 
 
When Millie and I are in the garden, if I don’t hear it, Millie most certainly does, even if the wind is in the 
wrong direction.  
 
On Sunday 20th August. A Granddaughter or the Reverend George Anderson(Sally Leckenby, daughter of 
Patrick who was the eldest Son of the Rev George Anderson vicar of All Saints 1922/1955, Died 1st 
December1955. his ashes along with those of his wife Cecilia interred in the chancel.) visited All Saints. The 
Church being locked she rang (tel./ no. on the notice board.) Reverend Mandy Cartwright who directed her 
to ‘the couple in Holly House’ (Liesbeth and Philip). 
 
Sally’s father Patrick became a Surgeon, it was his younger brother Frances who became a Vicar in London 
and who was the benefactor to All Saints Fabric fund on his death. 
 
Quite recently, Wednesday 13th September we had some bell ringers from, Breedon-on-the-Hill, (Notts and 
Leics ringers). This visit was arranged some time ago, by Mr John Cooper, from East Leake, Notts, His 
colleagues were:- Valerie Baxter, Belton, Leics;  Brynley Richards, Warsop, Notts; Hazel and Don Jones, 
Eckington, Derbyshire; Derek Butterworth, Giltbrook, Notts; Martin Welch, Coleorton, Leics; Geoff and 
Margaret Herriot, Swindon, Herts;  R.Philip Graves, Hickling, Notts;  Ros Graves, Hathern, Leics; Sue 
Barnett, Breedon on the Hill, Derbyshire; Christine Langton, Bramcote, Notts; Stuart Brown, Blidworth, 
Notts; and June Stanley, East Leake, Notts; The ring arranged to commence @ 11-15a.m. I assumed the ring 
was to be a quarter-peal.  
 
Thirty minutes before the time of the arrival of the ringers, I learnt of the sudden death of Doris Smith 
through her son David. As it was too late to abort the ring, I asked David if he would accept the ring to carry 
on, as a dedication to Doris’s life, this was put to the ringers, who expressed their sympathy 
prior to the ring. I would also, from all in the belfry, give our condolences, to Ron, David and Sally. 
 
In more recent times, the P.C.C have had installed an audio system which has improved the Church’s natural 
acoustics,  
 
Please make a note in your diaries, with the intention of attending the Harvest Thanksgiving Service on 
October 1st @ 11-15a.m. followed by The Harvest Luncheon 
 
 
 “Set Next Time”       Will Turner 
 



Page 10

“My	
  feet	
  are	
  killing	
  me”	
  
“I’m	
  so	
  stressed”	
  
“My	
  body	
  aches”	
  

	
  
If	
  this	
  sounds	
  like	
  you	
  then	
  call	
  to	
  book	
  your	
  appointment	
  NOW!	
  

	
  
Most	
  foot	
  problems	
  can	
  be	
  treated	
  quickly	
  and	
  easily,	
  there’s	
  no	
  need	
  to	
  suffer	
  in	
  silence.	
  

	
  
NO	
  HANDS®	
  Massage	
  or	
  Reflexology	
  can	
  help	
  with	
  soothing	
  body	
  and	
  mind.	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
Sally Smith  

Body and Sole 
The Country Clinic with the Calming Air	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
  

Chiropodist,	
  Reflexologist,	
  NO	
  HANDS®	
  Massage	
  Therapist	
  
Lime	
  Grove	
  Clinic,	
  High	
  St,	
  Harby,	
  Newark,	
  Notts	
  NG23	
  7EB	
  

01522	
  704294	
  or	
  07974	
  580	
  262	
  or	
  visit	
  www.sallysmith.co.uk 
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Forthcoming Events Diary 
Oct. 2017    

Sun. 1st  
 

Wed. 4th  
 

Thurs. 5th  
Sun. 8th  
Sun. 8th  

 
Wed. 11th  

 
Thurs. 12th  

Sun. 15th  
Sun. 22nd  
Wed. 25th  

 
 

Wed. 25th  
 Thurs. 26th 

Sun. 29th  
Tues. 31st  

 

 
– 
 
– 
 
– 
– 
– 
 
– 
 
–
– 
–
– 
 
 
– 
–
–
– 
 

 
All Saints Church Harby, Harvest Thanksgiving 11.15am 
followed by lunch at 12.15pm 
Queen Eleanor Primary School Harvest Festival, All Saints 
Church Harby  
Harby Parish Council meeting, Harby Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Harvest Songs of Praise, 5.00pm 
followed by Afternoon Tea 
Glebe Practice Surgery Flu Clinic, Harby Village Hall,  
9.00am – 11.00am 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Morning Worship 10.30am 
All Saints Church Harby, Morning Worship 10.30am 
Mobile Library Harby - Station Road 9.50 – 10.05, Millfield 
Close 10.45 – 11.00. Wigsley – Post Box 11.05 – 11.15. 
Thorney - Church 11.20 – 11.50 Coffee 10.30 – 12.00 
Harby History Group, Harby Village Hall Lounge 7.30pm 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Morning Worship 9.00am 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Halloween event watch out for details 

Nov. 2017  
Sun. 5th  

 
Sun. 5th  

 
Thurs. 9th  
Sun. 12th  
Sun. 12th  
Sun. 19th  

Wed. 22nd  
 
 
 

Thurs. 23rd 

Sat. 25th  
 

Wed. 29th 

 

 
– 
 
– 
 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 
 
 
– 
– 
 
– 
 

 
All Saints Church Harby, Holy Communion, Patronal Festival 
10.30am 
Bonfire & fireworks, Harby Playing Fields, gates open 6.30pm, 
fireworks 7.30pm check poster for times 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Remembrance Service, St Helen’s Church Thorney, 10.30pm 
Remembrance Service, All Saints Church Harby, 10.45pm 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Morning Worship 10.30am 
Mobile Library Harby - Station Road 9.50 – 10.05, Queen 
Eleanor Primary School 10.05 – 10.40, Millfield Close 10.45 – 
11.00. Wigsley – Post Box 11.05 – 11.15. Thorney - Church 
11.20 – 11.50 Coffee 10.30 – 12.00 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Christmas Crafts, St Helen’s Church, Thorney, 2.00pm – 
4.00pm  
Harby History Group, Eleanor Longshanks a theatrical 
performance, 7.00pm All Saints Church Harby see poster for details 

Thurs. 30th    
  

– 
 

Harby Parish Council meeting, Harby Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Toddler Session, Queen Eleanor School, every Tuesday (term time) 
2.00pm – 3.30pm 
Toddler Group, Harby Village Hall, every Thursday (term time) 10.00am 
Keep Fit, Harby Playing Fields Pavilion every Tues. 7.00pm – 8.00pm 
Yoga – Harby Village Hall, every Tues. from 19th Sept. 7.00pm – 8.00pm 
Quiet prayer, St Helen’s Church, Thorney, every Wed. 2.30pm – 4.00pm 
 

Bottle and Glass, Harby 
Tuesdays – Pie and a pint – £10 per person  
Thursdays – Steak night –  steak and bottle of house wine for 2 people £30 
Last Friday of the month - Fish & chip Friday 
Thurs. 19th Oct.  – Curry evening from 6.00pm 
Wed. 22nd Nov. – Harby Brewstore Christmas shopping evening, 6.00pm – 
9.00pm plus Gin tasting by ticket only 
 

Please contact Jayne Rose if you would like your future events to be included 
Tel. 01522 703510   or e-mail:  jayne@oldcobblers.co.uk 
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Village Clubs & 
Organisations Contact List

 

Wills and Powers of Attorney 
Local personal service  (Saxilby-based) 
Competitive fees       
Legally qualified Will Writer (LLB Dip LP) FSWW 
 
Free home visits 
Call:    01522 704553/0778 658 5728 
Email: liz@powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
www.powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
Member of Society of Will Writers – Fully Insured 

HARBY
Parish Council	 Caron Ballantyne                - 01636 893342

Bowls Club	 Carol Dallamore 	 - 703461

Playing Field	 Steve & Diane Hogg	 - 704702

Village Hall	 Colin Wells	 - 703449

	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

Queen Eleanor School	 Mr J Bingham/Lisa Lister	 - 703428

Newsletter	 Ann Williams	 - 703766

Bellringers	 Will Turner	 - 703401

History Group	 Louise Herrick	 - 703662

Parent Toddler	 Amy Irwin 	 - 702374

Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 - 703510

Friends of Queen Eleanor	 Emma Fearn	 - 07775 558401

Nottinghamshire Police	 Martin Stannard	 - 07910 336903

	 Non Emergencies	 - 101

CLP	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

	 contacthwithsvillagehall@gmail.com

Craft Circle        	 Sue Paine        	 - 702518
C of E East Trent
Administration                  Christine Hasman                - 01636 679105

WIGSLEY
CLP	 Clive Thompson	 - 702014

THORNEY
CLP	 Anna Dennison	 - 702748

I  am always happy to help achieve your  

Requirements 

No job too big or too small 

Contact  
Dale on 
07979597246. 
01522778332  

Our Services to include 
General Garden maintenance duties 

Tree surgery/felling 

Fencing 

Turf  laying/Mowing 

Garden Walls 

Flagging 


